TOWN OF WINDSOR LOCKS HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Meeting MINUTES April 19, 2022

A regular meeting of the Commission was held in the parlor of the Noden-Reed House on April 19%, 2022.
The meeting was followed an Agenda posted in the Town Clerk’s Office prior. The meeting was called to
order by Chairman Danyluk at 6:36 pm. Attending were Chairman Mickey Danyluk, Chet Pohorylo, Robert
Pearce. There was no Public Input. The MINUTES for the meeting of November 16%, 2021 were accepted
with a motion of Robert Pearce, second of Chet Pohorylo; all were in favor. There was no Financial Report
available. In terms of Old Business, there were no updates on histories in process, anniversaries being
honored or Heritage Week. Chairman Danyluk also as Curator of the Windsor Locks Historical Society, Inc.
is continuing to transfer ownership of the Society’s key antiquities to ensure that they belong to the Town
and will forever remain in Town under the authority of this Commission. In terms of New Business,
Rosemary Rice was absent and could not be introduced as Secretary for the Commission. There are no
updates on histories, particular artifacts sought or anniversaries to be honored in this fiscal year.
Chairman Danyluk noted that it would be good to get the Denslow Stone listed on the Nat’l Register of
Historic Places for the upcoming 350%™ anniversary of Henry Denslow’s death (2026) and the 150t
anniversary of the Stone’s creation (2026) as a memorial for the National Centennial (1876). In terms of
new acquistions for the Commission, the Commission accepted the entire Historic Photo Collection of the
Windsor Locks Historical Society, Inc. along with all Ella Grasso Memorabilia collected by the Society {incl
The Inaugural Skirt and Jacket) this evening with a motion of Robert Pearce and second by Chet Pohorylo.
Chairman Danyluk related that a report of the Commission’s work was compiled and presented by himself
for the Town Annual Report for the year 2021 last December, which has since been published.

With no further agenda business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:13 pm with a motion of Robert Pearce
and second by Chet Pohorylo. The Commission meets quarterly: the 3 Tuesday of February, April, June,
November each year.

Respectfully submitted,
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